Upton Snodsbury Parish Council
Present: Paul Seymour PS (Chair), Jim Round JR (Vice Chair), Catherine Milner CM, Terry Eagle TE, Roger Peart RP, Sandra Jennings SJ, Debbie Waters (DW)

In attendance: District Cllr Linda Robinson

Minutes of Parish Council Meeting Tuesday 10th March 2015 
7.30pm Upton Snodsbury Village Hall
15/12 	Apologies: Rob Adams
15/13	Minutes:  									               Approval of minutes from Tuesday 13th January 2015. One amendment proposed to 15/3 Precept “A decision has to be made by Friday 16th February 2015” amended to “A decision has to be made by Friday 16th January 2015”  Otherwise agreed as a true record.  PS signed.
15/14	Correspondence                                                                                                                                                                 Letter received regarding Discretionary Rural Rate Relief for Urmston Lodge, Pershore Road (Post Office). Parish contribution of £67.78 requested. PS commented that this was something that the Parish Council had supported in the past.                                                                                                        Proposed – JR                                                                                                                                                        Seconded -  TE                                                                                                                                                   
	Election correspondence received, PS to distribute to councillors.
15/15	District/County Councillor Reports from Linda Robinson/Rob Adams                                                                   District Councillor Linda Robinson advised that to the best of her knowledge the increase in the Upton Snodsbury Parish precept had been ok’d, it was noted that Upton Snodsbury were well behind the general average.
	Linda advised that extra garden waste bins are available, and there is also a bulky waste collection service available for £19 (for two items)
	She also confirmed that she had recently been out with local council officers, mainly as an observer visiting local residents to get an insight to what they feel are local issues, things they feel are being done well and also those that are not being done well. This week she would be going out again. RP asked if there would be any feedback from these visits, Linda responded that obviously conversations had to treated as confidential, but there should be some statistical data available following the visits.
	The South Worcestershire Development Plan has just had its second public examination, not much was discussed about Wychavon as discussion was mainly concentrated on Malvern and Worcester. It has been acknowledged that Wychavon has a five year housing plan. A Gypsy/Traveller consultation is also in process.
	No further information to give on the chicken farms. The second one is still with the environment agency.                                                                                                                                                                         
15/16	Crime Report                                                                                                                                                                     PS advised that there has been a report of a PPI (Payment Protection Insurance) scam, someone had telephoned a Peopleton resident requesting bank information. There had also been a report of the a call from someone purporting to be from the Tax Office. Residents are advised to be vigilant with regards bogus callers.
	RP reported that a car has been seen in Cowsden speeding up the road late at night towards the gated lane. This is apparently happening on a regular basis. Another resident in attendance at the meeting commented that she had also noticed a car travelling at speed  towards Cowsden village. Local residents are keeping an eye out to see if a registration number can be recorded.
15/17	Progress Reports from Parish Activities:
a) PS-Grasscutting  PS thanked Celia for her work on the quotes, it has been agreed that SmartCut will do the grass cutting for both the Parish and the Park.
b) TE-Lengthsman  Bramble Clearing has been requested in College Road. TE advised the meeting that the lengthsman  only comes once a fortnight now. There has been an issue recently with a battery for the vehicle activated speed monitor, this has been fixed and it is working again now. PS advised he now has the software in place to download the information from the speed monitor. JR to check with Highways who this information needs to go to.
c) JR-Highways & School   A public notice has been issued with regards the B4082. General comments received from the floor indicated that no one was really aware of the closure. JR confirmed that he had been told that Highways would contact residents affected and also the Post Office. Mr Russell confirmed from the floor that residents on the B4082 had not been advised of the proposed resurfacing work and Celia confirmed that the Post Office had not been advised either. Mr Russell also commented that repairs had still not been done properly regards water leakage and that Severn Trent and Highways need to talk to resolve this issue.
JR to pursue with Highways to ensure residents are advised and the necessary signs are put in place with regards the closure an also “Business as Usual” signs for the shop/Post Office.

JR confirmed that Pershore High School will not be proceeding with taking year 7 students. The proposal was unanimously rejected by the governors. Consultation is to be commenced with the local schools.

JR advised that the school are submitting a planning application for an extension at the back of the school to create an additional room and asked that the Parish Council support this application. TE commented that this would mean heavy vehicle movement on the car park, and that the school should be responsible for any damage caused to this area. JR confirmed that he had already made the school aware of this.
d) SJ-Buses   SJ reported that the Pershore Volunteer Bus is paid for up until the end of March. The cost to cover the next six months is £550 as Peopleton have withdrawn their commitment to share the cost as they had only one person using it. Their parish council decided it would be more economical for someone to take that person to Pershore. We have four people in the village using the bus. Questions were raised as to whether a taxi could support the current users. JR proposed we request the possibility of doing a three month trial to monitor numbers more closely, rather than committing to six months. An assessment can then be done after this period to take a view on who is using it and whether funding should continue. The proposal was made to move forward pro rata if this is acceptable to the Volunteer Service.
JR – Proposed                                                                                                                                                            TE - Seconded                                                                                                                                                    It was also agreed that a “Use it or Lose it” message should be included in the next newsletter.
Cllr Linda Robinson advised she would speak to the person responsible for “Rural Isolation” to see if there was any assistance that could be gained there.
e) RP- Footpaths  RP confirmed that he had no report from the footpath warden. He has asked the volunteers to report on anything they see when out and about.                                                                        It has been reported that the hedge is overhanging the pavement, beyond Windy Ridge, opposite the Oak, so much so that residents are having to walk in the road. This is the hedge fronting a field on the A422. RP to speak to Highways to ask them to arrange for someone to get it cut back.

The caravan in the wood on the B4082 is an eyesore. Celia and RP to contact David Lane to check whether this copse is still his land. RP suggested the footpath volunteers could be asked to assist given that there is little activity on the footpaths at the moment. It was suggested that following investigation with the land owner, a date could be posted in the newsletter for a clearance session. 
15/18	USPRA Proposal                                                                                                                                              The chair had passed out a document at the beginning of the meeting detailing some of the discussion points raised at the meeting held on the 3rd Feb attended by some of the USPRA Trustees, some of the Parish Councillors and Eric Wyles and Celia Young. The purpose of this initial document was to seek agreement from the Parish Council to continue discussions with USPRA with a view to drawing up draft outlines of a possible way forward prior to Eric doing any more work/investigation on the document and DW doing any more follow up with the insurance companies.
JR advised the meeting that he was now confused as during the Parish Council meeting on the 13th January 2015 it had been noted that there may have been a misunderstanding about the report from USPRA requesting the Parish Council taking on some of the USPRA responsibilities. The three aspects that USPRA would like to pass over to the PC are the grass cutting duties, the insurance requirements and the annual inspection. Reading the new document it now appeared that a misunderstanding was not the case and that what was understood from the original document now appeared to be coming through.
TE advised the meeting that he agreed with JR with regards his comments on the last meeting that there had been a misunderstanding of the original document, and that things now seemed to have changed with regards only the three aspects mentioned above being those that would pass to the Parish Council. He also raised some concerns with regards the legalities of moving forward, the cost associated with this and the involvement of the charities commission. Also the Parish Council being responsible for nominating responsible persons to carry out weekly/monthly inspections and report back.  Comments were received from USPRA representatives present that they are already carrying out weekly safety checks, reporting etc currently as this is a requirement for their insurance and this would continue.
Eric emphasised that it was not the intention for the Parish Council to take on any of the additional processes carried out by the USPRA volunteers, weekly, monthly inspections, opening and closing the park gates, fund raising for new playground equipment, organising volunteers etc. One potential change discussed would be the formation of a sub-committee to undertake the day to day management of the park which would likely consist of a Parish Councillor, an USPRA Trustee and other park volunteers.
PS went on to emphasise that things had progressed since the last Parish Council Meeting and the proposal of a possible joint insurance policy and information from the insurance companies had provoked discussion regards the possibility of a sub-committee to cover off some of their requirements. This was not known as a potential requirement in the previous meeting. PS also emphasised that at this stage the document should not be considered in any way as a proposal, but merely a request for agreement from the Parish Council to continue discussions with USPRA on the subject of the park. There are many questions still to be answered and further investigation required so if the Parish Council were against the whole idea in principle this would be a wasted exercise hence the request to get their buy in to progression before proceeding with any further discussions.
TE asked the USPRA representatives at the meeting whether USPRA had any funds and whether they would be prepared to contribute to any potential costs particularly the legal concerns. PS interjected at this point that there were various legal people in the village that could be consulted prior to presenting a document to a solicitor which should help reduce the final cost. USPRA representatives responded from the floor that USPRA does have some money and if contribution was a discussion point further down the line they would definitely consider taking a request to their committee for funding if needed. TE also asked if there was going to be another Snodfest, to which a response was received that there would not be a Snodsfest this year, however alternative fundraising was planned for 2015. Future Snodfest’s are still being considered.
TE went on to say the overriding thing was the legal implications and he would like a legal brain to look at it and be assured that the charities commission were happy. 
Linda Robinson advised that she would get the Wychavon Parks Officer to speak to PS on the subject to discuss and provide information on any other parishes that may have been through a similar exercise.
It was agreed in principle that discussions/investigation could continue and that Eric could work on adding more details to progress to a Heads of Terms document that could be presented to a future Parish Council meeting.                                                                        
15/19	Planning                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     Tree felling in Cowsden has been approved for overhead cable work.                                          College Road – TE advised that the piece of land which raised previous concern in this application is now not included in the new plan. The concern was raised previously to ensure that nothing with CALA would be compromised.                                                                                                                  CALA – Nothing to report 
15/20	AOB                                                                                                                                                              Jeff advised that the church clock has several working parts, any of which if they fail could stop the clock for ever. One part in particular contains mercury and this would not actually be allowed to be replaced now due to Health and Safety issues. Rather than wait until it breaks down, Jeff on behalf of the Church Council has approached the necessary body for Lottery funding, but unfortunately this type of project is not what they are funding at this time. He has also planning to approach the Severn Waste Environmental Fund for a possible grant. In order to submit an application for a grant the Church Council needs to evidence public support hence the letters that have been distributed to the village. There has been a good response with one comment from the residents being “A clock stopped in the village is a sign of decay” This was viewed as very poignant and the Church Council would like to ask the Parish Council to consider welcoming the them to seek external funding and fund raise the additional percentage required.                                                                                                                               It was agreed that a letter from the Parish Council would be drafted by PS to welcome the effort of the Church Council , and support the application for a grant to keep the clock going. Everyone agreed on its importance to the village.                                                                                                                                               TE – Proposed                                                                                                                                                             JR – Seconded
	Cllr Linda Robinson advised that she would also send a letter of support, and speak to the Church Council’s contact.
	TE advised that there is still support from the Environmental Council for Worcestershire Wildlife to monitor the water in Piddle Brook. This is only likely to be required if the two chicken sheds which have been approved go ahead, but if they do there is still an option to proceed with monitoring the water.
	JR reported that he is still awaiting a definitive answer on funding – Section 106 – CALA
	One of the USPRA Trustees advised from the floor that there is to be a short dedication of the Oak that has been planted in the park to remember village Postman Gervaise on Sunday 15th March at 2pm. A collection for the Oak Tree is being made in the Post Office.
	Morris Dancing lessons are taking place in the village hall on Wednesday nights at 7.30pm. The dancing is Border Morris and replicates the Morris Dancing that used to be done in the village many years ago. Traditionally dancing would take place in the street, particularly on New Years Day.                                                                                                                                                                                The troop will be dancing at the Church Fete and the School Fete and will be performing the Upton Snodsbury Dance.                                                                                                                                         If anyone has any historical information this is welcomed as the intention is to teach the children of the village the history and tradition of this past time.
15/21	Date and time of next meeting                                                                                                                               The next meeting will be held on the Tuesday 12th May 2015.                                                                       Since this will be the first meeting post elections it will take the following format                                        7pm – Open Meeting                                                                                                                                               7.30pm – Annual Parish Council Meeting 
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